

Northwest Law Enforcement Academy

ON TARGET

The Academy Newsletter, Issue # 31, February 2013 www.northwestlaw.ca • study@northwestlaw.ca

Spring Break Intro to Law Enforcement Workshop



Our Spring Break Intro to Law Enforcement Workshop is just around the corner.

- Monday, March 25 through Thursday, March 28, 2013
- 5 Hours Each Day 9 AM to 2:30 PM (Includes a ½ Hour Lunch Break)

Attendees to the Workshop will be given an overview of the following subjects:

- A Career in Law Enforcement
- Crime Scene Investigation
- Facial Recognition
- Firearms
- Officer Safety
- Self Defence Tactics

There will also be 2 additional courses, but their topics have not yet been finalized.

The Workshop's Goal:

The goal of the Spring Break Intro to Law Enforcement Workshop is to permit each of the attendees to observe what is entailed in our Law, Protection and Safety Diploma Course, which allows them to decide if it is a "good fit."

A Benefit of Attending:

If a Spring Break Intro to Law Enforcement Workshop attendee does decide to enroll in our Law, Protection and Safety Diploma Program, the Academy will waive \$100.00 from their Program's Registration Fee.

20 Hour Workshop for only \$99.00 This Fee must be paid by March 18, 2013. It may be paid by Cash, Cheque, Debit/Interac, Visa or MasterCard.



For more information, go to our website at www.northwestlaw.ca

and click on the **big red** Spring Break Intro Button.

The Peter Luczenczyn Memorial Award



Sadly, last November the Academy lost one of our Instructors, Mr. Peter Luczenczyn.

Peter taught Crime Scenes;

and is sadly missed by the Academy staff and students; not only for his being an instructor; but for his phenomenal sense of humour and cornball jokes. Peter, we miss you!

In honour of his memory the Academy will be presenting the "Peter Luczenczyn Memorial Award" at graduations to the graduate who has achieved the highest overall average in their class.



Brett Meeches with Herb Stephen

On January 17, 2013 the first "Peter Luczenczyn Memorial Award" was presented to Brett Meeches of Class 12 – 36, who obtained an Honours Diploma with a final average of 93 89%

Class 12 – 36 Convocation

Our congratulations and best wishes are extended to the entire graduating Class 12 – 36.

We wish them all Good Luck in their pursuit of that "Law Enforcement" career that they have been working hard towards in Policing, Corrections, Border Services or the Sheriff's Department.

Don't forget when you reach your goal; we'd love to hang your photo on our "Wall of Fame."

Scholarship

NWLEA

Scholarships

Did you know that the Northwest Law Enforcement Academy has a Scholarship Award Program with the High Schools of Manitoba?

The next deadline for applying for the NWLEA Scholarship Award Program is May 31, 2013.

For more information check out our website at www.northwestlaw.ca and click on the Scholarship Award Program button for the application.

Referral Program

The Academy has a Referral Program for students and alumni. If someone that you have referred to the Academy takes the program, we will pay you \$500.00.

If you know someone who is interested in a law enforcement career, can you think of an easier way to earn

\$500.00? Talk to your friend, coworker, or family member and refer them to the Academy.





Ron & Scott Morier

Proud to have served and prouder to see the tradition continue.

Following a career of close to thirty years in the Royal Canadian Mounted Police, Ron retired and returned to Winnipeg where it all began. In retirement Ron continues to serve as a Service Centre Volunteer with the Winnipeg Police Service (WPS).

Ron is the current Director of Admissions at the Academy and apart from attending Career Days and Symposiums he teaches Facial Recognition and holds Mock Interviews as part of the Academy's Career Prep. Course. Ron also attends High Schools in and out of Winnipeg presenting Motivational Talks for senior students.

Thirty five years from the day Ron enlisted Scott, the youngest of his four children was hired as a Constable with the Winnipeg Police Service. Eleven years into his career Scott has garnered a wide variety of experience on various Units within the Service including General Patrol, Street Crime and in his current posting with the TACT Unit.



Scott with Riggs

Scott has also been heavily involved with the K-9 Unit and over the past three years has fostered two "Police Pups." Initially he fostered Riggs, who went to the Minneapolis Police Department. Scott is currently fostering Bailey; who soon will begin training.

Scott is truly enjoying his chosen career, "no two days are ever the same" and he is looking ahead to many more years in the Service.

"Set the Bar High Follow your Dream"

February 14, 2013 Up-date:
Scott was just notified that he has been selected for the K-9 Unit.
Congratulations Scott!

~ We, at the Academy would like to commend Ron and Scott for their service.

A Thank You to a Few of Our Alumni

Guest Speakers:

The Academy would like to offer a heartfelt thank you to the following Alumni who have recently visited the Academy as Guest Speakers.

- Danielle Lemoine MB Correctional Services
- Daniel Palomeno MB Sheriff's Services
- Mike Menard Royal Canadian Mounted Police

We thank you for taking time out of your busy schedules to drop by and say hi and for spending a few minutes with our students letting them know about how you reached your career goal. Thank you for allowing the students to benefit from your advice about recruit training and being on-the-job.

Wall of Fame:

We'd also like to thank all the graduates who dropped by to get their pictures taken for the "Wall of Fame."

It seems that obtaining the "Challenge Coin" was a great incentive.



Recent Developments!

Since our last issue of **ON TARGET** we've learned that:

- 1 of Alumni is currently in Rigaud, QC training as a Canada Border Services Agency officer.
- 1 of our Alumni has a position with City of Winnipeg By-law Enforcement (Neighbourhood Liability).
- 1 of our Alumni has a position with Manitoba Housing Security Services.
- 1 of our Alumni has a position with Impact Security.
- 1 of our Alumni on his new position with DA's Security Services (Morden)

Changes at the Academy

Students:



We welcomed our first class for the Emergency Services Communicator Program, which

commenced on February 5, 2013. We hope that they all enjoy their course and it results in a new career for each of them.

Instructional Staff:

Mr. Craig Boan has joined the Academy to teach Crime Scenes and Forensics. Mr. Boan is retired from Winnipeg Police Service's Forensics Division.



School Visits

Ron Morier visited 27 schools during the fall

semester, and is currently setting up visits for second semester.

If you would like Mr. Morier, or Mr. Troche to visit your school and do a presentation, please call Mr. Ron Morier at 204-953-8303 or email Ron.Morier@NorthWestLaw.ca.

Upcoming Classes

We are taking applications for the following upcoming classes:

April 8 - November 15, 2013: Mornings Sept. 9, 2013 - April 17, 2014: Mornings Oct. 15, 2013 - May 23, 2014: Afternoons